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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

DATE:  February 14, 2022 

 

TO:   Council Members 

FROM:  Melanie A. Bachman, Executive Director  

 

RE: DOCKET NO. 495 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless Certificate of 

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and 

operation of a telecommunications facility located at 5151 Park Avenue, Fairfield, 

Connecticut. 

 

 

 

On February 11, 2022, pursuant to the provisions of Connecticut General Statutes §4-181a(b), Cellco 

Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless (Verizon) filed a Motion to Reopen and Modify (Motion to Reopen) 

the Connecticut Siting Council’s (Council) April 8, 2021 decision to grant a Certificate of Environmental 

Compatibility and Public Need (Certificate) to Verizon for the above-referenced telecommunications 

facility in Fairfield, Connecticut, based on changed conditions. 

 

The Motion to Reopen the Council’s April 8, 2021 final decision will be placed on the Council meeting 

agenda scheduled for February 24, 2022 for Council consideration. 

 

Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-181a(b), parties and intervenors to the original proceeding 

shall be notified of the Motion to Reopen and given an opportunity to participate. There were no parties 

or intervenors of record to the original proceeding when the final decision on the application for a 

Certificate was rendered and therefore, there are no parties or intervenors of record to be notified of this 

Motion to Reopen nor to comment on this Motion to Reopen. 

 

 

 

MAB/RDM/laf 

 

 

 

c: Service List, dated October 21, 2020 
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